FEDERAL RESERVE BANK OF CHICAGO CHICAGO 90

August 1, 1950

Mr. Liston P. Bethea, Director Division of Administrative Services Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Bethea:

The Hoosier Banker for July 1950 presented

Marriner S. Eccles views on social security and pension

funds. If this statement is available from you, we

would appreciate receiving ten copies of it addressed to:

The Library
Federal Reserve Bank of Chicago
P. O. Box 834
Chicago 90, Illinois

Very truly yours,

Jo Ann Aufdenkamp Librarian

August 7, 1950.

The Library, Federal Reserve Bank of Chicago, P. O. Box 834, Chicago 90, Illinois.

Attention: Miss Jo Ann Aufdenkamp, Librarian

Gentlemen:

Mr. Bethea has turned your letter of August 1 over to me for a reply.

Several months ago Mr. Eccles made an off-therecord speech before the Ohio College Group. It was not
published. He discussed social security as one aspect of
it. In replying to a letter from Senator Cain relative
to social security, Mr. Eccles quoted from that speech and
his reply appeared in the Congressional Record. Mr. Wilcox,
who wrote the article appearing in The Hoosier Banker, must
have gotten his information from that letter. I am, therefore, enclosing ten copies of his letter to Senator Cain.

Very truly yours,

Secretary to Mr. M. S. Eccles.

Enclosures

VE: dls